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Item: 10.4 
PRIMARY CARE COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 25th OCTOBER 2019 
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT  

 

Part One 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the October 
2019 Primary Care Commissioning Committee. 

 
GOVERNANCE 
 
The Committee agreed in principle a proposed Primary Care Quality Assurance process, 
including a Primary Care Commissioning Policy on Monitoring and Evaluation. The 
process and policy ensures the CCG meets the statutory duty relating to the quality 
assurance of primary care medical service provision.   
 
STRATEGY 
 
The Committee approved a request from Sutton Manor Surgery to return from a PMS 
contract to a GMS contract with effect from 01/04/2020 and considered a 12 month list 
closure request from Kingston Health (Hull) and advised that further information was 
required before a decision could be made. 
 
The Committee received updates in relation to Primary Care Network organisational and 
clinical director development resources, General Practice Forward View resources, the 
progression of the west Hull primary care facility as a 3rd party rather than LIFT 
development, the Targeted Lung Health Check programme. The Committee also received 
an update from the CCG Planning and Commissioning Committee in relation to the 
cessation of managed repeat prescriptions. 
 
SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT & IMPLEMENTATION 
 
The Committee received a report in relation to the future commissioning options for the 
Extended Primary Care Medical Services that the CCG commissions from general 
practices. The Committee approved the option to commission the services at Primary Care 
Network level from April 2020. The Committee also approved the commissioning on minor 
surgery services from Primary Care Networks from April 2020. 
 
The Committee approved the continuation of the Primary Care Follow-up Assessment post 
Comprehensive Geriatric Assessment (CGA) at the Jean Bishop Integrated Care Centre 
scheme to March 2020. 
 
 
 
Jason Stamp 
Chair Primary Care Commissioning Committee  
January 2019 


